STEEPLE BARTON PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF A MEETING OF STEEPLE BARTON PARISH COUNCIL 

MONDAY 21 JULY 2014

THE ALICE MARSHALL HALL, MIDDLE BARTON

	Councillors Present:
	Janice Dyer (Chair), Andrew Henderson, Andy Hinton, Deanna Gardner, District Cllr Courts


	Public:
	0, Dick Tracey – South Central Ambulance Service

	
Clerk:
	Abigail Beale




PUBLIC QUESTION TIME 
No questions were raised at this time; therefore Dick Tracey from South Central Ambulance Service took this opportunity to present the Automated External Defibrillator (AED).

Mr Tracey gave some background information on heart problems in the UK and figures surrounding this. This included the UK being the ‘heart attack’ capital in the EU (accounting for 300,000 heart problems out of 700,000 across the EU).  Sudden cardiac arrest is the single biggest killer; however, 85% of these cases have the potential to survive.  The ambulance service only saves 4-5% of sudden cardiac arrests victims because they have just a 10 minute window to give medical assistance.  Where an AED has been present this has increased to 20%.  The purpose of the AED is to extend the time window for assistance. 

Mr Tracey presented the AED.  As he did he also explained that the ambulance telephonist person would stay on the phone while the member of the public is using the machine.  The machine talks through the process.  The machine will not shock if it monitors a normal heart beat, so you cannot do a person any damage.

Mr Tracey went on to explain that the AED will be housed in a cabinet which will need wiring into the electricity source.  The location of the unit will be logged into the ambulance information and so when a call is made, the ambulance service will know that there is an AED nearby.

Several questions were raised following the presentation, these included:-

· Q. How many villages have had a call out – A. deployed just under a dozen times.

· Q. How would you recognise cardiac arrest – A. someone that has passed out and not breathing

· Q. Where would you recommend locating the unit – A. on a building that everyone knows

Mr Tracey provided approximate costs for running the unit.

The PC thanked Mr Tracey for taking the time to come along to the meeting.
898
To receive apologies for absence

Apologies received from Cllr Giles, Cllr Knight and County Councillor Hudspeth.
899
Declarations of Interest
To receive declarations of interest in accordance with the council’s Code of Conduct (and section 106 of the Local Government Finance Act 1992).

None received. 
900
Minutes of the last meeting 

The minutes from the meeting held on 9 June 2014 were approved and signed as an 
accurate record.

Matters arising

None.
901
Reports from County and District Councillors (Appendix A & B)

Nothing further was added to County Cllr Hudspeth’s report.

District Cllr Court’s was in attendance, his first PC meeting as District Councillor for the Bartons.  He confirmed that the local occupancy ratio at the Dashwood House development was as the PC had understood; however, he would keep an eye on this ongoing.  He confirmed that he currently sits on one committee, Economic and Social, which covers a wide range of topics including health care and tourism promotion.  In terms of Art & Leisure, Cllr Courts confirmed that there is less funding available for grants, however, he would look out for any grants that would be beneficial to the village.
902
Co-option of new parish councillor

Deanna Gardner was co-opted onto the Parish Council and all relevant paperwork was signed.
903
Donation request from Middle Barton School – for updating library books following the reinstatement of the library

RESOLVED

THAT, £2,000 would be donated towards the library; however, the clerk to contact Mrs Tailby to ask how she intended to incorporate the library into the curriculum.   
The PC 
would await a response with interest.
904
Correspondence not covered elsewhere in the Agenda

-
Emergency plan update



On schedule to be completed in September.

· 
Winter preparation 14/15

The clerk to complete the pro-forma in order to claim the free ton of salt from 
OCC.

Cllr Henderson to speak to Trevor Stewart about the production of a salt storage box 
at the Sports & Social Club.

Cllr Courts said that he was going to try and get a group of volunteers together for 
snow clearing.  This would be included in his next newsletter.

· 
Speeding cars – Enstone Hill


RESOLVED

THAT, the clerk would ask PCSO Chris Jones if they have been monitoring the area 
and if so, what the outcome was and what are they going to do about it.

Discussions were had about the mobile speeding sign fixings that were fitted at Westcote Barton, beyond the Fox, opposite the Vicarage.  Lack of funding meant this initiative never went any further.  Cllr Courts said he would look into possible funding to see if this initiative could be reinstated.

At this point in the meeting, a number of councillors from Lower Heyford Parish 
Council joined the meeting.  They attended to discuss their issues with the number 
of HGVs going through Lower Heyford and their desire to get a weight limit through 
the village. They were approaching the PC to see if they wanted to support them.
Cllr Dyer explained that Cllr Hudspeth and Steve Ferrerly represent the parish 
regarding lorries and therefore they should be consulted.  Lower Heyford PC agreed 
to keep the PC informed of developments.    
905
Matters arising and not covered elsewhere in the agenda

(a) 
Community Lead Plan (CLP) – Your Village, Your Say
 ‘Your Village, Your Say’ was present at the recent School Fete.  Cllr Courts took the information that had been collected that day away to peruse.  
Cllr Dyer confirmed that the committee had disbanded for the time being but were likely to get back together in October or November. 

(b) 
Affordable Housing Update, including North Street


This is on-going and is likely to be finished within a year.

· Local occupancy ratio, Dashwood House

As above

(c)
Automated External Defibrillator (AED)



RESOLVED


THAT, the PC would go ahead and order an AED.  This was proposed by Cllr 


Gardner and seconded by Cllr Hinton.  


The clerk would also contact WODC to ask whether a second AED could be 


purchased on the 50/50 scheme.    


The clerk to contact the S&SC and AMH about the possible siting of the AED and 

get an approximate cost regarding the installation of the unit.
906 
Circulation Folder 


No matters arising.
907

Reports


(a)
School Governors report - Cllr Henderson
The total number of pupils is heading towards 120.
Sports day had recently taken place and the whole school had a successful day trip to Weston Super Mare.  
The swimming pool will be officially closed.


(b)
Highways, pavements and verges



Overgrown foliage - Quaker Cottage, Jacobs



As well as the above, other areas of overgrown foliage were discussed, including the 

hedge outside no. 40 Holliers Crescent and the overgrown bramble bush at the 


Dock.


RESOLVED



THAT, the clerk would report the above to OCC Highways.



Reports that both the Rayford Lane footpath and the footpath from Church Lane 

are now clear. 



Cllr Dyer reported that OCC were looking at the tree on the corner of Marshall 


Crescent and will hopefully take responsibility for pruning it back.



An area of grass in South Street is not being cut by M&D Gardening Services.  Cllr

Henderson to follow this up. 





The recent village weed spraying hadn’t been effective in all areas.  The clerk to 


contact M&D Gardening Services to discuss.



(c)
Transport – The Chair

 


Details of new local community run transport can be found on www.ctonline.org.uk. 




Information has been passed on re. the consultation on the Local Transport Plan 4 

open.  The clerk to e-mail Cllr Gardner with details.



Cllr Dyer to put details of the V17 bus service into the Dorn Free press.


(d)
Sports and Social Club (S&SC)/Playing Fields

Cllr Hinton asked the PC on behalf of the Playing Field committee if they would 
consider funding the running costs of the proposed toilets to be 
installed outside the 
S&SC.  Cllr Dyer asked Cllr Hinton if he could bring details of the proposed running 
costs along to the next finance meeting in September for further consideration.     



(e)
Arts and Leisure






908
Planning applications – Cllr. Henderson


- 6 North Street, Erection of single storey extension and carport  - No objections


- 82 North Street, Removal of rear extension and erection of first floor side and two storey 
  rear extensions. Removal of garage to form parking area and erection of shed in rear    
    
  garden - No objections


- Methodist Church, South Street, to allow changes to the internal layout and windows – No 
  objections.


- 19 Rectory Crescent, Erection of two storey side extension and conversion of loft to living  
  accommodation - No objections


- 25 Church Lane, to allow changes to approved plans – No objections.
909
Finances 


(a) 
Accounts for payment


      
i) 
To consider and approve accounts for payment (Appendix C to agenda 



July 2014)  

     
 ii) 
Accounts not on Appendix C submitted by 8pm on 21 July 2014 



RESOLVED



THAT, all payments listed were agreed.

910
To receive items for next agenda

Car park sign

Defibrillator

HGV Weight Limit – Lower Heyford

Winter preparation
911
AOB 
912
Date and location of next meeting 

No meeting to take place in August.  The next meeting is scheduled for Monday 15 September 2014 at the Alice Marshall Hall, Middle Barton at 8pm.   
1



  Signed .............................................


